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Swaffham Town Council
Minutes of Extraordinary Town Council meeting held on Monday 5th July 2021 at 6.00pm in the Town Hall Chamber.
Present:


Mayor Cllr J Anscombe (in the Chair) 
Councillors:
Mrs N Bass, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mr P Darby, Mr G Edwards, Mrs S Matthews, Mr K Oliver, Mr I Pilcher, Mr L Scott, Mrs J Skinner.
Town Clerk:

Mr R Bishop
Deputy Clerk:

Mrs C Smith
1. Apologies and reason for absence
Cllr W Bensley – work commitments
Cllr C Houghton - Away
2. Declarations of interest

There were no declarations of interest made.
3. Barn Contents
3.1 
Councillors noted that an offer of £3k for the contents had been rejected by the vendor. The list of contents was offered at £5k. Cllrs debated the contract as it had been thought that the contents was included. It was suggested that the value of the contents exceeded £5k. it was proposed and seconded that £5k be offered to the vendor for the contents of the Barn as listed in Schedule 1.  Once the sale agreement was confirmed, a group of Cllrs would go through the schedule and check the contents was as listed.

.
It was unanimously agreed to offer £5k to purchase the contents of the Barn as listed in Schedule 1, as part of the purchase contract, making £330,000 the final price.
4. Draft Contract
Cllrs discussed the draft contract and noted that on page four it referred to planning conditions that restricted the use of the flat, implying it could not be let. It was confirmed that there was access to the flat but no parking. The Town Clerk would be contacting Breckland to check if planning to use the flat for residential purposes would be straightforward. It was thought that planning would not be a problem, but this needed to be confirmed. The Town Clerk would double check the wording of the covenant and establish if change of use would be required.
Cllrs were asked to look through the document and forward any issues or questions to the Town Clerk by Friday. Answers could then be sought before the debate to agree the contract at the next council meeting.
It was confirmed that the Tennis Court area should be discussed with the school tenant, and the Town clerk stated this could only take place once the sale had been agreed.
It was confirmed that the swimming pool was a separate project and that this, and the use of the barn, would be considered when the asset review and project work of the Ingham Pinnock was complete.

5. Church Rooms 
Cllrs discussed the previous resolution to investigate and apply to register the Church Rooms as an asset of community value. It was reported that the procedure was not straight forward and would require evidence within the application of community use, and its value to the community. It was considered an important local building but as the Town Council were not in a position to further this project at the moment it was proposed to defer making the application and put this matter on hold. 
It was agreed to defer making the application to register the Church Rooms as an asset of community value and place on hold progressing this project any further for the time being.
The meeting closed at 18.45pm

                       
Mayor……………
Initials: _____     


